
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Vision is to provide: a hub of educational excellence and innovation, supporting and valuing everyone 

 
 

 
 

Good morning, everyone 

 

Today, Year 6 delivered an incredible assembly and as a whole school we observed the two 

minute silence together for Remembrance Day. It is such an important part of our British history 

and we are so proud of how they shared their learning and made us all remember. It was a 

special occasion - thank you! 

 

The House Captains were our poppy sellers and have been greatly supporting us to raise money 

for Royal British Legion. A huge thanks to Sylvie, Alexia, Grace, Arthur, Alfie, Zachary, William and 

Felix.  

 

The weather has not been great over the past week, and we have been challenged with a 

flood in the sensory room, SEN office and the ICT suite. These areas have been out of action this 

week. Many thanks to Senor Lalo and Ian, who have worked diligently to support us contain 

and monitor the situation along with thanks to all the other staff members who have wielded 

mops and buckets and supported in so many ways. We are hoping that these areas will be 

back in use as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

This week I would like to share how the Claremont Primary School Pastoral Support system operates. 

Our pastoral support system is very important to us. Wellbeing is at the heart of everything we do at Claremont. 
We value the mental and physical wellbeing of every member of our school community and we believe that it is 
only when the children’s pastoral needs are met, that they can access the Quality First teaching that the staff 
provide. We strive to ensure that everyone feels they have someone they are able to talk to across the school.  

Any adult is able to seek support for a child, for themselves or for another member of staff. This support will be 
different depending on each individual situation.  There are three Pastoral Leaders (see page 2) who work across 
the school whose role is to support the wellbeing and behaviour of the pupils at Claremont. The Pastoral Team 
will meet frequently to ensure all children and adults feel supported across the school. These meetings will also 
involve the SENCo in order to link the Pupil Progress Reviews and any SEN information. At these meetings Mrs 
Oliver, Mrs Smith and myself meet to discuss pupils who have been newly identified by teachers or review those 
who are already being supported.  You will see on page 2 how the support may be cascaded for maximum 
effectiveness.  
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In our Headteacher Assembly, 

the whole school met the 

school council. They shared 

what they were proposing to 

help the children with this 

year. Mrs Barnes is working 

with the councillors this year, 

and we will be sharing some of 

their thoughts in an upcoming 

newsletter. 

Well done Max in Hawthorn; it 

has been great to see children 

come to school in their out of 

school club uniforms in honour of 

Remembrance Day. A great 

suggestion! 

Congratulations to 

Alba, who has 

been nominated 

for the Book of 

Excellence. She has 

completed a super 

piece of writing. 

 

https://claremont.kent.sch.uk/


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1:1 supervision sessions: Supervision sessions are a statutory requirement for Early Years staff. However, we feel 
teachers in all year groups benefit from this time and so they are able to talk if and when they need to. Therefore, 
alongside the day-to-day pastoral support, all class teachers have an opportunity to meet with a pastoral leader 
each term. This is an opportunity to offer teachers support personally and an opportunity to discuss any concerns 
they may have about the children in their class.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

There are a number of ways we support pupils in the school. The diagram above explains who is involved. All of 
the adults and children involved have received training for their role. Depending on what the concern or situation 
is will dictate the type of support given, for example, some children may benefit from a child wellbeing 
ambassador to support them at breaks or another child may need more specialised support from a counsellor/ 
specialised TP.  Our School Improvement Advisor was impressed with this expanded approach and internal 
pastoral system.  

Mrs Oliver is also completing Senior Mental Health lead training.  

In addition: 

- Through our curriculum, we ensure our lessons are engaging, inspiring and promote mental health and 
wellbeing through our PSHE/RHE curriculum. You can see the long-term plans for these curriculums on 
the website: PSHE.pdf (claremont.kent.sch.uk) RSHEa.pdf (claremont.kent.sch.uk) Miss Edmonds leads on 
these two areas. You will see how closely linked the two areas are to each other and how they also 
support pupils to be safe online. 

- Physical activity is so important to mental wellbeing and, as a result, we use our wonderful grounds to 
support learning as much as we can, specifically with active maths and English lessons, the daily mile and 
two PE lessons each week. 

- Within classrooms, the children have access to a worry box, where they can put their name or a message 
for the adults in their class, if they have a concern they would like to talk to someone about. 

- There is also a safeguarding worry box for the children in the foyer. 
- As a parent, if you have any concerns you feel the Pastoral Team might be able to support you with, you 

can contact them via the office. 
- Working alongside our Pastoral Team are a team of Mental Health First Aiders, who are trained to support 

children when they are finding a situation challenging.  
- The Pastoral Team are also there to support with the whole school approach to using our positive 

behaviour policy, and they work with the Midday Supervisors team to monitor and guide.  
- We have a Haven for KS1 and for KS2. This is a half hour lunch time slot available for a small group of 

pupils who are finding the lunch time challenging.  
- We have renamed the quiet areas ‘Maslow’s Corners’. Last year, the school council led assemblies and the 

children learnt about Maslow. The council will be reviewing and helping to monitor these areas to ensure 
they are supportive for children to feel calm and relaxed, and not used by those who want to play more 
loudly. 

Our aim at Claremont is to prepare the children to make the right choices, become more independent thinkers 
and learners, and believe they can be the best they can be in order to leave Claremont at the end of Year 6 with 
confidence and self-belief.  

https://claremont.kent.sch.uk/content/uploads/library/Long%20Term%20Plans/PSHE.pdf
https://claremont.kent.sch.uk/content/uploads/library/Long%20Term%20Plans/RSHEa.pdf


 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

I hope you have found that useful. All information is also on our website.  

 

 

 

 

I wish you all a happy weekend  
 

Mrs Roberts and the magnificent Claremont Team.   

 

 

 

 

Remembrance 

Assembly  

 



 
 

 

 

  

Year 6 - Second World War Speaker  

Dear parents, 

Please can you let us know if you are aware of someone who has memories of life in the Second World 

War. Ideally, this would be someone that could share stories of being a child at the time: evacuation, 

rations, schooling, air-raids etc. 

Please email us, via the office, if you know someone who would be interested in talking to the Year 6 

pupils. 

Kind regards, 

Mr Greaves and Mr Hume 

 

 

This year we will be supporting Children in Need by wearing our own clothes to school on 19th 

November.  We would be very grateful if you were in a position to make a donation via School 

Gateway towards the charity. 

Dates for your diary:  

Friday 25 th  November  - the school is closed and there will be no-one on site as this is an INSET day. 

Friday 9 th  December  ð this is the NEW date for the Carol Concert at King Charles the Martyr for children 
in Years 4-6. 

Monday 8 th  May ð there is an additional bank holiday for the Kingõs coronation. We know this was the 
first day of KS2 SATs but the Standards and Testing Agency are going to inform schools as to when that 
day will be replaced.  

Please look at the Calendar on the school website  for all events and upcoming Christmas activities. 

 

The Daily Mile 

Despite all the wet weather, Linden managed a further 10 miles and Elder are doing very well with 

45 miles.  
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comfort for families, couples or i ndividuals who may be struggling with the rising cost of living 

and especially the energy crisis.  

At King Charles the Martyr we are holding a warm space drop-in in our church hall on Friday 

afternoon. Anyone who wishes to come along can be sure of a warm welcome and a friendly 

atmosphere.  

 


